From: Jonathan Levy 
Sent: Monday, September 17, 2018 11:24 AM
To: Steve Berlin
Cc: Carleton Nolan; Danielle DuMerer
Subject: Gift Received - Notebook and T-Shirt

Hi Steve,

Somehow, gift season seems to have shifted to September this year. I just got a pretty-much-unexpected gift from Socrata. I say, “pretty much” because the sender did e-mail me last week for my U.S. Mail address, which I provided, along with a link to https://www.cityofchicago.org/city/en/depts/ethics/supp_info/gifts.html. So, I knew something was coming but did not know what.

It turned out to be a nice note, a Socrata-branded notebook, and a t-shirt. I would not even know how to value the items. $5? 10? While I appreciate the thought, I am never going to wear the shirt. I would be happy to accept it on behalf of the City but don’t even really know what that would look like. Most likely, I will just give it to Goodwill next time I take a bunch of my kids’ outgrown clothes there. The notebook will go into my general supply of such things for general City work (taking notes in meetings and that sort of thing).

I should note that because of my ongoing work with Socrata, and particularly having attended its conference this year (duly approved and reported under your department’s rules), I get these sorts of tchotchkes from time to time, although never before sent directly to me that I recall. So, while I don’t think I am over $50 for the year from Socrata, it is really hard to do the accounting.

I figure transparency is the best approach but am otherwise not planning to do anything in particular unless you say I should. To me, it all seems within the spirit of the rules and probably within the letter of the rules but I don’t have enough information to be completely sure.

Thank you.

Jon

